
Black River Valley Four Wheeler Club, Inc
Meeting Minutes
May 4, 2024

Brantingham Inn

President Mike Leviker called the meeting to order at 9:05 am followed by the Pledge.

Treasurer Report: Gretchen Lane provided copies of the Treasurer’s report and our current
balance is $11,343.56. Motion made by Terry Rounds with a second by Scott Hunt to accept.

Secretary Report: Current membership is at 290. At his time last year we were at 330.
Christina provided copies of the April minutes. Motion made by Neil Pepper with a second by
Terry Rounds to accept.

Vice President Mike Mabunay: Our online store has only sold 2 hats since the beginning of the
year. Facebook has over 2000 followers. Next year we will add questions to be answered
before Admin allows new followers to reduce solicitations.

Neil Pepper: Since the club no longer performs trail maintenance we should donate the
chainsaw and pole saw ect to the County. This will be discussed at the BOD meeting. All
seemed to think this was a good idea.

President Mike Leviker Old Business: Dick Thompson suggested that the money raised from
the Eddie Martino ride be donated towards a scholarship or award to a trade school student. Not
sure if it can happen in 2024 due to time constraints. Motion by Terry Rounds with a second by
Neil Pepper.

Saturday July 6th will be the ATV safety course at the Edge parking lot. Since the instructor has
to travel over an hour each we will donate a $100 gas card to them for their participation. This
course will be only for ATV’s and riders have to be 14 and older. Motion by Scott Hunt with a
second by Terry Rounds.

We need to order 2 AED signs for the AED machine that is at the Brantingham Station. These
are very inexpensive and will be ordered. All agreed.

The Glenfield Fire Hall has been reserved for the annual picnic in October. The price to rent is
$100

Mike is continuing to sell ATV maps to local businesses. The club received $2.00 for each map
sold. So far we have received $322. Motion was made by Terry Rounds with a second by Scott
Hunt to purchase 2 destination signs for approximately $108.00.



Still working on the Veterans Ride.

Snirt run was down about 50% this year from last year. 3027 registered riders.

New Business: Neil Pepper will head up placing flags on Veteren’s graves. Meeting at the Pine
Tree at 9:00 am on Thursday May 23rd.

Motion to appoint Larry Smith to By Laws chairman and Roberts Rule of Order was made by
Terry Rounds with a second by Mike Mabunay.

Neil Pepper, Tom Lane and Steve Demko will be Trail Ambassadors. Motion by Cathy Conibear
with a second by Scott Hunt to accept.

Safety kickoff event with other clubs in Lewis County. BRVFWC will be the lead coordinator. No
expense to the club. Motion by Terry Rounds with a second by Harold Keefer.

Working on the Polaris grant again. Looking for pictures of friends rides and placing of flags and
anything that involves trails.

Winner of The $50.00 gift certificate to the Brantingham Station was Christina Meagher.

Meeting ajorned at 10:10 am with a motion by Terry Rounds and a second by Kathy Conibear.

Respectfully submitted
Christina Meagher Secretary


